
Dear Alastair, 
 
Thanks for your email, 
 
Firstly, here is our position on Equal Rights, 
specifically including our stance re the LGBTI 
community. 
 
Equal Rights 
This is the issue, above all others, where our slogan 
– It’s just common sense – really applies. It’s about 
having equal rights for all Australians. So that all 
people can live and marry and work like everybody 
else. And for equal pay and equal reward. Whatever 
their colour, creed, religion or sexuality. For women 
there should be equal pay and no ‘glass ceiling’. It 
should not even be open for discussion in 2016. 
 
For senior Australians, they should not be 
discriminated against as they transition into 
retirement or enjoy the results of past frugal 
planning for a superannuation-funded post-work life. 
 
For gay and lesbian Australians, for the whole LGBTI 
community, our party supports the right to same sex 
marriage. We will vote for it in Parliament when the 
issue arises. We question the need for a plebiscite, 
the estimated costs of which now vary from $160 
million to $525 million. Argentina, Belgium, Brazil, 
Canada, Denmark, England, Finland, Iceland, Ireland, 
Luxembourg, The Netherlands, Norway, Portugal, 
Scotland, South Africa, Spain, Sweden, the United 
States (all 50 of them), Uruguay, and even our fellow 
Anzacs across the ditch in New Zealand, have 
legalised same sex marriage. As Gough Whitlam would 
say: ‘It’s time’. 
 
The Equal Rights issue spills over into our pledge, 
if elected, to push for a Senate inquiry into the 
Family Court and all child welfare agencies.  
 
Derryn Hinch’s Justice Party believes Australia 
should be leading the world in human rights and 
equality matters. 
 
You can also get to know more about me, as a person 
at this Link:- 
http://bit.ly/DHJP-KenStevens 



 
Regarding the detail of your email, I can say this, 
we are very much 'on the same page’. 
 
Please understand that we are running for seats in 
the Senate, (I am the NSW Candidate), where we hope 
to be able to have a real say and drive reforms, but 
we are not the Government nor the Opposition.  
Therefore we are not in the position to "repeal" 
anything, as you have asked in some of your 
questions. 
 
Nor will we have the power, regrettably, to 
"establish a position of LGBTI Discrimination 
Commissioner". 
 
Nevertheless, having noted those limits on our 
powers, I personally, and we as a party, are indeed 
supportive of the intent covered in each of your 5 
questions and we will strive for such reforms. 
 
Derryn Hinch and I are committed to supporting the 
LGBTI community. Full Stop ! 
 
I receive hundreds of emails daily similar to yours 
and I am trying to get back to everyone personally 
and offer this re-assurance of our sincere 
support. 
 
Finally, please understand that we are NOT typical 
politicians.  We are NOT in it for a salary, self 
promotion, pensions, etc, etc.  We are a rare breed 
who are actually in this to 'give back' to the 
community, to the innocent, to the victims.  This we 
believe is reflected in our eight main policies as 
listed on our web site.  All of them are based on 
'Common Sense'. None of them are 'political' in the 
sense of the usual boring and predictable 'Left’ or 
'Right'. 
 
We are in it for the right reasons… and a very 
important one is 'Equality' particularly for the 
LGBTI community. 
 
I hope this goes some way to addressing your 
concerns. 
 
I wish you the very best. 



 
Most Sincerely, 
 
Ken Stevens 
No. 1 NSW Senate Candidate 
 
Derryn Hinch’s Justice Party	


